
Dear friends and partners in the ministry,
          My wife and I would like to take special time to THANK YOU so much for 
being our friends and partners in the ministry.  And again THANK YOU for your 
great generosity in faithfully and tirelessly supporting us and our ministries.  
Your prayers, advice and financial support have been a great help in doing our 
ministries in Kenya. May the Lord abundantly increase your blessings. You are in our prayers always.
          At the end of last year, we (Coast Team) evaluated the TCM ministries of Grace Bible Church at the 
Kenyan Coast.  We found that from our previous goals, there were a number of things we did not complete. 
We therefore came up with a four year-strategic plan for the Coast ministries. We named it COAST VISION 
2022. The details of our goals, objectives, vision and mission statements are outlined in this flyer. Kindly review 
it and see what we intend to do. More importantly, continue praying that more doors will be opened.

 
         Berean Grace School of Ministry (BGSM) continues to be a center of Pastoral and Leadership training 
in the Coast Region of Kenya.  We started the new school year with 15 students.  Since the beginning of our 
training program, we have been renting the graduation gowns.  However, this year we have started a project of 
buying our own gowns.  Our goal is that by the end of June this year we shall purchase 20 gowns of our own.  
The cost per gown, including cap and tassel is $35. We trust the Lord for His provisions for this need. During 
our next graduation in August 2019, we shall use our new gowns.  Brethren, we appreciate so much your 
prayer and any other support that will help to accomplish this specific goal. 
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          The Lord has blessed our 
ministry in Mombasa.  Our 
churches are growing both 
spiritually and numerically.  
We have eight churches at the 
coast.  Early this year (2019), 
the Lord has helped us start 
two Bible classes. One is within 
Mombasa City with Pastor 
Wilfred, a graduate of Berean 
Grace School of Ministry 
(BGSM).  He is in the process 
of putting up a temporary 
structure. 
          The second one is in Rabai village, Kilifi County (photos below). It was started through the effort my 
associate in our main church in Mikindani, Pastor Shadrack Mutuku,. Pray for the lay leader in charge, Mr. 
Katana. He is being mentored by Shadrack. We trust God that by the end of this year we shall be able to plant 
four Grace Churches at the coast as per our plan.

In conclusion, 
we are very 
optimistic that 
through God’s 
help and all 
your prayers 
for us, we 
will together 
accomplish our 
goals for the 
glory, praise and honor of His name. 

Yours in His service,

Pastor Peter and Margaret Kagwe
1Cor.15:58


